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President’s Message: Jim’s Journal 
Welcome to the start of another holiday 
season and what better way to celebrate 
than attending the Holiday Dinner Dance 
on December 4th. This event always has 
good food, great wine, great company, 
and dancing. It is a chance to celebrate 
the holiday season with many OCWS 
friends and it is a great opportunity for 
donating to Toys for Tots. Let’s hear it for 
those firefighters who visit annually to col-

lect the donated toys! 

On the horizon for 2016, our first event 

will be Ravenswood Winery on January 
22. Joel Peterson, a long time supporter 
of OCWS and commercial wine competi-
tion judge on the Zinfandel panel for many 
years, will be presenting. Joel’s discus-
sions are always humorous and provide 
interesting insight into many great wines. 
Please read Rich’s article in this newslet-

ter for additional information. 

The 2015-2016 Board of Director respon-
sibility assignments have been completed 

(Continued on page 4) 

History of the Orange County Wine Society 

As the Orange County Wine Society celebrates its 40th Anniversary, this 2015-2016 
year’s edition of The Wine Press will feature the Wine Society’s history. About ten 
years ago, long time member and Past President, Larry Graham, took the initiative to 
gather and author the information from the organization’s members. We are in the pro-
cess of getting a committee together that will work on gathering and updating the histo-
ry of the last decade. If you are interested in sharing memories or serving on this com-

mittee, please contact Michelle Philo at winepress@ocws.org.   

~ The First Wine Competitions ~ 

In 1977, the first annual Orange Coun-
ty Fair Commercial Wine Competition 
was held on July 10 at the South 
Coast Plaza Hotel in Costa Mesa. A 
total of 92 wines were entered repre-

senting only two popular varietals - Chenin Blanc 
and Gamay Beaujolais. Brant Horton invited the 
wineries to submit their wines or planned to pur-
chase them off the shelf of local retail outlets and 

(Continued on page 8) 
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The Orange County Wine Society is a non-profit 
501(c)(3) educational organization incorporated 
under the laws of the state of California with its prin-
cipal place of business in Costa Mesa, California.   
 

PO Box 11059, Costa Mesa, CA  92627 
Phone: 714.708.1636  Fax: 714.546.5002 

Website: www.ocws.org     www.facebook.com    
Twitter: @OCWineSociety 

 

Office Administrator: Janet Hammond 
OCWS Photographer: Jim Burk 

December Membership Report 

 

 

Jim Beard 

President 

jim@ocws.org 

949.302.7286 

 

Bill Redding 

Vice President 

bill@ocws.org 

949.248.1125 

 

Fran Gitsham 

Treasurer 

fran@ocws.org 

714.287.9663 

 

Liz Corbett 

Secretary 

liz@ocws.org 

714.342.6652 

 

 

John Carnes 

Director 

john.carnes@ocws.org 

818.515.5702 

 

Dennis Esslinger 

Director 

dennis@ocws.org 

714.328.0454 

 

Brian McDonald 

Director 

brian@ocws.org 

714.227.7284 

 

Rich Skoczylas 

Director 

rich@ocws.org 

714.891.0737 

 

Stacey Taylor 

Director 

stacey@ocws.org 
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Due to holiday scheduling, the November deadline for The Wine Press 
is before the November Board Meeting. Those members admitted in 

November will be published in the January edition of The Wine Press. 

For those members who have joined between the October and Novem-
ber Board meetings, we welcome you and you will be individually 

acknowledged in next month’s newsletter.  

Everyone please have a happy, safe and fulfilling Thanksgiving Day. 

- Brian McDonald, Director 
& Membership Chair 

The Wine Press is the official newsletter of the Orange County Wine 
Society, Inc. The newsletter is published monthly. The Wine Press 
welcomes input from the OCWS membership. Forward comments, 
questions, and suggestions to winepress@ocws.org. 
 

Editor-in-Chief: Michelle Philo 
 

Contributing Writers:  
Board of Directors, Kevin Donnelly,   

Larry Graham, Michelle Philo 
 

Contributing Editors:  
Judy Fox, John Goodnight, Larry Graham, Janet Hammond,  

Janet Marino, Linda Mihalik, Ron Nickens, Karen Ward 
 

Contributing Photographers:  
Jim Burk, Brian McDonald 

 

Copyright © 2015 Orange County Wine Society, Inc. and its licensors.  
All rights reserved.   
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2015 Holiday Dinner and Dance 
 

Friday, December 4, 2015 @ 6:30 pm 
Atrium Hotel 

18700 MacArthur Blvd. 
Irvine, CA 

The Holiday Season is right around the corner! Get in the holi-
day spirit and join your fellow Wine Society members at the 
Holiday Dinner and Dance. The festivities take place Friday, 
December 4th as we move to a new venue at the Atrium Hotel, 

Irvine. 

The evening begins with a reception featuring sparkling wines 
and passed appetizers from 6:30 to 7:30 pm. Dinner will follow 
accompanied by a variety of fine wines provided by the Wine 

Society. Coffee and tea will also be available.   

After dinner be prepared to have a 
good time “dancing the night 
away”. The “Three 2 Sevens”, a 
group well known to the Member-
ship BBQ crowd, will provide this 
year’s dance music. Even if you do 
not dance, you will be entertained 
and have a great time too. The 
band promises to play some “slow 
dance” music and Holiday rock 

tunes. 

The cost for this fun-filled evening is $90 per person which is 
inclusive of dinner, tax, gratuity, wine provided by the OCWS, 
corkage costs, self-parking, and of course, the “Three 2 Sev-
ens.” Valet parking is available at the discounted rate of $5. 
Non-members accompanied by an OCWS member are wel-
come at the same member price! Invite your friends, neighbors, 

or co-workers to join the party.  

The Wine Society is also taking table reservations. Each table 
holds eight people. When your group of 4 to 8 has signed up, 
simply contact the OCWS office to reserve your group’s table. 
Additional seats will be filled by 1-to-4 individuals on the night 

of the event. 

A special room rate of $119/night that includes parking, wire-
less internet access and breakfast for up to (2) guests is availa-
ble. The Atrium Reservations Line is 1.800.854.3012 and refer 

to “OC Wine Society Dinner.” 

- Bill Redding, Vice President 

~ First Course ~ 
 

Spinach Salad 
with Feta cheese, almonds, green apples  

& black pepper lemon vinaigrette 
 

~ Entrée ~ 
(choice of one) 

 
Stuffed Chicken Roulade 

With prosciutto, spinach, boursin cheese,  
and drizzled with buerre blanc 

 
Grilled Salmon  

With lemon dill sauce 
 

Flat Iron Steak 
topped w/gorgonzola butter and crispy shallots 

 
All entrees are served with candied baby car-

rots and roasted garlic mashed potatoes 
 

~ Dessert ~ 
 

Seasonal Fruit Tart Tatin 
 

In the spirit of giving during the holiday season, 
we encourage each attendee to bring an un-
wrapped gift for a child to place under the tree. 
The gifts will be donated to a local charitable or-

ganization. 
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President’s Message: Jim’s Journal 
 

and are posted on the OCWS website. The success of 
our events for 2016 depends on our volunteers. If anyone 
is interested in volunteering for any of these events, 
please contact the appropriate Director. 2016 event dates 
will be published in the newsletter and on the website 

when they become available.  

An important notice for all OCWS members: the OCFEC 
Board meeting on October 22, 2015 approved a policy 

that prohibits smoking (including electronic cigarettes) at 

all OCFEC hosted events on the OC Fairgrounds. 

In closing, on behalf of all of the OCWS Board Members, 
we encourage everyone to drink responsibly and use a 
designated driver at all of our events and as you cele-
brate this holiday season. We look forward to seeing you 

at our upcoming events. 

- Jim Beard, President 

(Continued from page 1) 

January Winery Program: Ravenswood Winery 

Friday, January 22, 2016 @ 6:15 pm 
Wyndham Hotel 

3350 Avenue of the Arts 
Costa Mesa, CA 

Our January winery pro-
gram starts with “No 
Wimpy Wines” from Ra-
venswood. Joel Peterson, 
affectionately known as the 
“Godfather of Zin”, is both 
an articulate spokesman 
and a gutsy trendsetter 
who helped make Zinfan-
del the phenomenon that it 

is today. 

Ravenswood wines are classified Single Vineyard Desig-
nates, County Series and Vintners Blend. The “Single 
Vineyard Designates” are as unique as the individual 
vineyards and the grapes are from old, low-yielding vines. 
The “County Series” come from the best growing areas in 
Sonoma, Napa and San Joaquin Counties. “Vintners 

Blends” are crafted from vineyards throughout California. 

Ravenswood wines are elegantly rustic and robust, una-

dulterated, unapologetic, unfussy and unwimpy! 

Attendees can park in the garage and either get their tick-
et validated at OCWS check-in or pay $10 for valet park-
ing. Dinner begins at 6:45 pm with the meeting following 

at 7:30 pm. 

The cost is $43 
for members, $48 
for guests, or $50 
for a separate 
“heart healthy” 
meal option. The 
January heart 
healthy meal se-
lection will be an 
oven roasted teri-
yak i  sa lmon, 
served with red 
and white quinoa 
and garlic brocco-

lini.  

Sign up is available 
on the website or 

use the sign-up sheet in this newsletter. 

Members may bring their own wine to enjoy and share 
during the buffet dinner. We ask that you remove your 

bottle from the table during the tasting. 

Note: Any cancellations must be made no later than Mon-

day, January 18 to receive a refund. 

- Rich Skoczylas, Director 

A trio of ravens, talons interlocked 
in a secret handshake, have 

watched over Ravenswood’s saga 
of divine madness. 
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Holiday Potluck & Wine Tasting 
 

Saturday, December 19, 2015 
4:00 - 9:00 pm 

East Lake Village Association Clubhouse 
5325 Village Center Drive 
Yorba Linda, CA  92886 

The OCWS Winemakers’ Group will hold its Holiday Party 
at the East Lake Village Association's Clubhouse in Yorba 
Linda on December 19. This is a beautiful venue, and the 
view will be beautiful overlooking all the holiday lights on 

the lake. 

 

 

This event sold out in a record of six short days!  Thanks 

to the people who signed up early!   

- Kevin Donnelly & Rich Skoczylas, Director 

 

February Winery Program: Navarro Vineyards 
Friday, February 5, 2016 @ 6:15 pm 

Wyndham Hotel 
3350 Avenue of the Arts 

Costa Mesa, CA 

Navarro Vineyards are known for their Alsatian-style Ge-
würztraminer, along with old-vine Zinfandel, estate-grown 
Anderson Valley Pinot Noir, Chardonnay, Pinot Gris, Ries-
ling and sweet Muscat. Jim Klein, who has been the mas-
ter winemaker at Navarro since 1992, will be presenting 

the wines this evening. 

In addition to the dry Alsatian-style Gewürztraminer and 
Riesling, Navarro grows lots of Pinot Noir. Their vineyard 
has nine different sites dedicated to Pinot Noir with many 
different clones, rootstocks and trellis systems. Because of 
the diversity of fruit from this vineyard, Jim ferments and 
ages as many as 37 different lots of their estate-grown Pi-

nots. 

Three Pinot Noirs are produced: 
a Mendocino blend, a Méthode á 
l'Ancienne Anderson Valley Pi-
not Noir (from Navarro's estate 
fruit and a small percentage of 
grapes from other growers in the 
Anderson Valley), and a Deep 
End Blend Anderson Valley Pi-
not Noir (a reserve made exclu-
sively from higher elevated sites 

and the most age worthy). 

Attendees can park in the parking structure and either get 
their ticket validated at OCWS check-in or pay $10 for val-
et. Dinner begins at 6:45 pm with the meeting following at 

7:30 pm. 

The cost is $43 for members, $48 for guests, or $50 for a 
separate “heart healthy” option. For February, the selection 
will be a grilled herbed chicken breast with cherry tomato 
relish and Chimichurri sauce, served with steamed brown 
rice and sautéed green beans. Sign up on the website or 

use the sign-up sheet in this newsletter. 

Members may bring their own wine to enjoy and share dur-
ing the buffet dinner. We ask that you remove your bottle 

from the table during the tasting. 

Note: Any cancellations must be made no later than Mon-

day, February 1 to receive a refund. 

- Rich Skoczylas, Director 
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Winemakers Newsroom 
 

Post Crush Wrap Up 

The winemakers are finally catching our breath as the 
2015 Crush Season comes to an end. Thank you to Rich 
McCormick and Bill Forsch for their above and beyond 
leadership in getting top quality grapes for the group from 
Soltera Winery in Leucadia, and Lucas and Lewellyn Win-
ery in Solvang. The varietals included Chardonnay, Pinot 
Noir, Petite Sirah, Cabernet Sauvignon, Merlot, and a few 
others. Bill and Noel personally made SIX trips up to Sol-
vang, returning 12, 1,000 pound bins of grapes to the 

members! Thank you Rich and Bill! 

The Art of Fining 

In November, seven of our winemakers attended a class 
on “fining”. The class was hosted by Enartis Vinquiry and 
held at Wilson Creek Winery in Temecula. Fining is pro-
cess in winemaking where additives are added to clarify 

and adjust wines, and is considered gentler on the wine 
than filtering. The class was very informative, and they will 
be sharing the information with the rest of the Winemak-

ers’ Group. 

Winemakers’ Group Quarterly Potluck 

Our next Winemakers’ Quarterly Meeting and Wine Tast-
ing will be on February 6, 2016 at the home of Barry and 
Adele Thomas in Anaheim Hills. As with all Winemakers’ 
Group events, this is open to all OCWS members. We 
hope to see a lot of new faces in February, which is a 
chance for you all to learn about our fabulous homemade 

wines! 

We will be working on our 2016 event calendar in January. 
Watch for our announcements of new events in the up-
coming months, including visits to wineries and winemak-

ing classes. 

If you would like to attend our events or learn more about 
winemaking, please contact Kevin Donnelly at 

714.457.7229 or emailkjd_ca@hotmail.com. 

- Kevin Donnelly & Stacey Taylor, Director 

Upcoming 2015 Planned Events 

December 19: Homewine Holiday Potluck 

February 6: Winemakers’ Quarterly Meeting  

& Wine Tasting 

It is time to start planning our next fabulous 5-Star trip to 
wine country. We need to get a committee organized to 
start the planning process. I am looking for a few volun-

teers who would be interested to organize this trip. 

The tasks include: 

 Select the trip location; 

 Considering Napa, Sonoma, or Paso Robles areas 
among others; 

 Contact wineries to set up tastings; 

 Set up special events for our members; 

 Organize the trip agenda; 

 Arrange the hotel accommodations; 

 Organize the transportation, both air and ground; and 

 Arrange all breakfast, lunch and dinner meals; 

Past Wine Society members who have been on our trips 
consider them in the 5-Star category. We provide every-
thing on our trips, including all tastings, meals, taxes, gra-

tuities, and hotel and transportations expenses. No extra 

expenses are required. 

It takes considerable planning to organize one of our trips. 
You do not have to be a trip expert, but it helps if you know 
winery areas and great wineries to visit, and have the time 

to contact wineries. 

If you have the time and are willing to take on this exciting 

project, contact Rich Skoczylas at rich@ocws.org. 

- Rich Skoczylas, Director 

Call for Volunteers to Plan Wine Trip 
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OCWS Wine Merchandise 

Order soon for Holiday delivery! 

Contact Liz Corbett at 714.342.6652 or Liz@ocws.org 

Shipping $5 Extra 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Govino Glasses  
$3 or 2 for $5 

 

 

 

 

 

T-Shirts Printed on Both Sides  
$20 

 

 

 

 

 

OCWS Logo Trays  
$3 or 2 for $5 

 

 

 

 

 

¾ Sleeve Ladies T-Shirts  
Traditional Logo, Small to XL $30 

 

 

 

 

 

Aprons Traditional or New Logo $22     
Name Embroidery $5 Extra 

 

 

 

 

 

OCWS Hats Traditional Logo $10 

 

 

 

 

 

Ladies Collared Short Sleeve Shirts 
Traditional or New Logo 

Small to XL $25 

 

 

 

 

 

Polo Shirts for Men or Women  
Traditional or New Logo 

Small to 2XL $25 

 

 

 

 

 

Polo Shirts for Men or Women  
Traditional or New Logo 

Small to 2XL $25 
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History of the Orange County Wine Society 

confirmed their availability in the Orange County market-
place. Initially, only two varietals were selected due to the 
limited funds available to potentially purchase wines from 
the local market. Also, unlike other competitions, no entry 
fees were charged and wines were judged in three price 
categories - inexpensive, moderate, and premium. Wines 
were also separated into dry and off-dry categories. Jerry 
Mead invited 18 vintners, winery principals, or winemakers 
as judges. Many of the first judges included such recog-
nizable names as Richard Arrowood, Albert Cribari, Steve 
Mirassou, Ray Krause, Jerry Lohr, John Parducci, Phyllis 
Pedrizzetti, Don Sebastiani, and Rodney Strong. The tast-
ing was done “blind” and scoring was done using the in-

dustry-wide Davis 20-Point System. 

A Wine Steering Committee was appointed by the Orange 
County Fair to review the judges’ scores and award gold, 
silver, or bronze ribbons. The first Wine Steering Commit-
tee included Brant Horton and Jerry Mead and seven oth-
ers including Jane (McGrath) Goodnight as a Commercial 
Wine Representative, Chuck Hanson as a Wine Retailer, 

and Jeri Wilson as a Restaurant Writer.  

A parallel Homewine Competition was also held on June 
26, 1977, at the Orange County Fairgrounds. Jim Graver 
volunteered to chair the first Homewine Competition with 
the help of Brant Horton and the support of members serv-
ing as stewards. There were 36 entries in the first competi-
tion, mostly from the members, and it was followed by a 
potluck lunch and tasting of the entries. The Homewine 
Competitions were held for years in the former Memorial 
Gardens Building and continue today at The Courtyard on 
the Fairgrounds. During the OC Fair, a booth was built and 
staffed by home wine members to display winners from 
both competitions and to educate the public with infor-
mation about how home wines are made. As a result, sev-
eral new members joined the OCWS and the membership 
gradually grew to become more wine enthusiasts than 

home winemakers. 

Subsequent Commercial Wine Competitions continued to 
grow in both number of entries and varietals judged. In 
1980, the entries grew to 733 and 13 different varietals 
were judged including Sparkling Wine and Zinfandel for 
the first time. The number of judges grew from 24 to 36 
adding such notables as Ken Brown, Charles Crawford, 

Bill Jekel, Tim Mondavi, Myron Nightingale, and Nils 

Venge. 

During the early 1980s, the Orange County Wine Society 
continued to grow and began to offer new programs to the 
public, both with grand tastings and a wine booth at the 
Orange County Fair. The Wine Society membership grew 
to a few hundred members and the Board of Directors ex-
panded from 7 to 9 members. The Commercial Wine Com-
petition doubled entries and the varietals judged grew from 
12 to over 55 in order to include all varietals and styles of 

wine made in California. 

~ The First Newsletter ~ 

In April 1981, the OCWS published its first newsletter enti-
tled the “Free Run” to inform its membership about meet-
ings, activities, goals, and accomplishments of the Society. 
This first issue included a history of the Wine Society, 
completed actions by the Board of Directors, a Treasurer’s 
report, plans for the Commercial and Homewine Competi-
tions, and planned events during June and July. Also dis-
cussed was the award of two $500 scholarships to Califor-
nia State University at Fresno. The newsletter also report-
ed on two winery tasting programs that included Joe and 
Alice Heitz of Heitz Cellars and Mike Grgich of Grgich 
Hills. Another issue of the Free Run was published in Oc-
tober 1981. That newsletter continued documenting the 
history of the OCWS and highlighted the year’s successes 
with both the Commercial and Homewine Competitions 

and the Summer Wine Extravaganza. 

~ The First Grand Tastings ~ 

Two grand tastings were held for the first time by the Soci-
ety; the Spring Wine Extraordinaire and the Summer Wine 
Extravaganza. The events were both held at the Marriot 
Hotel in Anaheim. The Extraordinaire was designed to in-
troduce the public to small wineries which at the time was 

(Continued from page 1) 

(Continued on page 9) 

Did you Know? 

In the early days, the OCWS office was not located on 
the OC Fairgrounds. The organization maintained a post 

office box in Orange, California.   
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History of the Orange County Wine Society 

set at less than 10,000 cases produced annually. Thirty-
seven wineries were invited to pour their wines and attend-
ance was limited to 300 persons. Additionally, suppliers of 
gourmet foods were invited to complement the wines. 
Chris Cunningham was chair of this first event and solicit-
ed numerous wineries to support the Extraordinaire and 
Classic. The Summer Wine Extravaganza was held during 
the Commercial Wine Competition in June. Over 100 win-
eries participated in this first grand tasting of wines that 
were also entered into the Competition. Jerry Mead served 
as Director of this event while also serving as Chairman of 
the Panel of Judges. Subsequent events approached 
2,000 attendees from the general public. The Summer 
Wine Extravaganza was later renamed the Wine Classic 

and was held after the Competition had been completed. 

~ The Courtyard is Born ~ 

For the first time in 1981, at the annual ten-day Orange 
County Fair, the Wine Society sponsored both a wine ex-
hibit and wine booth called the “Wine Garden.” Dick Bird 
built the wine exhibit to display the winning wines from the 
Commercial Wine Competition. Following his untimely 
death in 1981, Charley and Vivien Owen assumed the re-
sponsibility of assembling and setting up the annual dis-
play. Wine Society members staffed both the wine exhibit 
and the Wine Garden. Tastes of wines were served in the 
Wine Garden that was located outside of what was the 
Fine Arts Building during the OC Fair. This Wine Garden 
facility was eventually abandoned and a new serving area 
and cellar was built at The Courtyard on the OC Fair-

grounds. 

~ Commercial Competition Doubles in Entries ~ 

The three-day Orange County Fair Commercial Wine 
Competition grew during the early years from 1,130 entries 
in 1981 to 2,590 entries in 1985 with over 50 varietals and 
styles. The host hotel venue moved several times starting 
with the Anaheim Marriott, then Griswold’s Inn, followed for 
two years at the Balboa Bay Club, and finally the Disney-
land Hotel. In 1983, the Commercial Competition was in-
tentionally expanded to include any varietal or style of wine 
made from California grapes and in 1984 the “Four-Star 
Gold” notation was added to the Award Book to recognize 
those wines receiving a gold medal recommendation from 
four judges. The number of judges grew from 36 in 1981 to 

70 in 1985 and included such notables as Jim Concannon, 
Bill Jekel, Myron Nightingale, Brother Timothy, Carolyn 
Wente, and Warren Winiarski. New participants included 
Fred Brander, Mitch Cosentino, John Daume, Joseph 

Franzia, Richard Longoria, and Jim Prager. 

The Orange County Fair’s Wine Steering Committee con-
tinued during this period with Jerry Mead serving as Chair 
and additional panel members included Chuck Hanson, 
Jane (McGrath) Goodnight, and Jerry Wilson. Chris Cun-
ningham joined the Steering Committee as a Wine Retail-
er. The Homewine Competitions continued to flourish dur-
ing these formative years and were typically held at the 

OC Fairgrounds in June prior to the start of the fair. 

~ The Wine Society Grows in the 1980s ~ 

During the mid to late 1980s, the Orange County Wine 
Society continued to grow and began to offer new types of 
events to its members in addition to the public grand tast-
ings in the spring and summer. The Wine Society member-
ship grew to over 500 members and the Board of Directors 
stabilized at nine members with each director serving three
-year terms. Additionally, multiple wine booths and dis-
plays were built and staffed at the Wine Garden and Flow-
er and Garden Building during the Orange County Fair. 
The Commercial Wine Competition entries averaged 2,500 
and about 50 different varietals and styles of wine were 

judged each year.  

~ OCWS Office Finds a New Home ~ 

The OCWS office was permanently relocated to the OC 
Fairgrounds on March 1, 1986. During 1988, the OCWS 
Office started accepting credit cards and John Goodnight 
was instrumental in converting our “cigar box” paper ac-
counting system to a new computerized accounting pro-

gram for the OCWS.  

~ Free Run becomes The Wine Press ~ 

In April 1986, the OCWS published its second volume of 
the newsletter titled Free Run to inform its membership on 
the meetings, activities, and accomplishments of the Soci-
ety. It was published by Jane Goodnight and edited by 
Ronnie Johnson. This issue described the 10th Anniver-
sary of the OCWS and highlighted plans for the Orange 
County Fair exhibit in the Flower and Garden Building. 
Also featured were plans for the Commercial and Home-

(Continued from page 8) 

(Continued on page 10) 
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In Memory of Rich McCormick 

History of the Orange County Wine Society 

wine Competitions. Finally, the newsletter reported on the 
award of 14 scholarships to California State University at 
Fresno and the University of California at Davis over the 
previous five years. Another issue of the Free Run was 
published in May 1987 and reported on the history of the 
Home Winemaking Group and highlighted the background 
and activities of the current Board of Directors. With the 
Presidency of John Goodnight, the OCWS started publish-
ing monthly the OCWS Newsletter with Sharon Spaulding 
as the Editor. The Newsletter contained a schedule of 
events, a President’s Column, articles on the activities of 
the Wine Society, and sign-up forms for upcoming events. 
Starting with the October 1988 issue, the Newsletter be-
came a multiple-page professionally-prepared monthly 
publication edited by John Goodnight who was also serv-
ing as the OCWS President. A contest was held to name 
the newsletter and the winner, Diane Block, was recog-
nized in January 1989 for her prize-winning name, The 
Wine Press. This name remains and John Goodnight 
served 24 years as the Editor from October 1988 until 
Michelle Philo was appointed as the Editor in October 

2012.   

~ The Wine Society Continues to Grow and Expand ~ 

Two grand tastings were continued by the Society; the 
Spring Wine Extraordinaire and the Summer Wine Extrav-
aganza, both held at the Disneyland Hotel in Anaheim. 
The Extraordinaire was still limited to small wineries pro-
ducing less than 10,000 cases annually. The limit was sub-
sequently raised to 20,000 cases in 1990. Over 50 winer-

ies were invited to pour their wines and attendance was 
limited to 500 persons. Additionally, food purveyors were 
invited to complement the wines. The Summer Wine Ex-
travaganza was held in 1986 and 1987 during the Com-
mercial Wine Competition at the Disneyland Hotel. Starting 
in 1987, the event was moved to July and was renamed 
the Wine Classic. Over 100 wineries participated in these 

tastings.  

The annual Orange County Fair expanded from 10 to 11, 
and then 12 days. The Wine Society sponsored wine tast-
ings at the Wine Garden and wine exhibits and a wine 
booth in the Flower and Garden Building. That building 
was subsequently replaced and the space was occupied 
by the Fine Arts Building. The Wine Garden and other 
booths were eventually abandoned and a new serving ar-
ea and cellar area was designed in 1990 by a committee 
chaired by David Hirstein and was to be called the “Wine 

Pavilion.” 

The three-day Commercial Wine Competitions were re-
duced to two days in 1990 and entries stabilized at 2,400 
entries with about 50 varietals and styles. The host hotel 
for 1986 through 1989 was the Disneyland Hotel, then the 
Competition moved to the Anaheim Marriott in 1990. Dur-
ing this period, coolers and non-alcoholic wines were first 
judged. While these types of wines faded in the late 1980s, 
Meritage wines were added. In 1988, the “Chairman 
Awards” notation was added to the Award Book to recog-
nize those wines receiving three gold medal and one silver 
medal recommendations from the judges. The number of 

judges averaged 80.   

(Continued from page 9) 

Rich McCormick has been an active member of OCWS since 2003. In the Winemaker’s 
Group, Rich served as the Chief Judge of the Homewine Competition. He was instrumental in 
arranging grape purchases for the group and known for opening his home to hold the best 
potlucks and wine tastings (along with wife Robin). He was also a mentor to many novice 

winemakers. Rich served on the Board of Directors for the Wine Society from 2007 to 2009.   

 

When a close friend from the Wine Society passes, many of us would like to have the oppor-
tunity to express our feelings and read those from other members. Please send your testimo-
nials, and any pictures to webmaster@ocws.org. The comments will be shared on the In Me-

moriam page found under the Members tab of the website.  
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Sign-Up Sheets 

Holiday Potluck & Wine Tasting 

East Village Homeowners Association 

Saturday, December 19, 2015 

4:00 pm 
 

 

Member ___________________________ 
 

Co-Member ________________________ 
 

Day Phone _________________________ 
 

Night Phone ________________________ 
 

Email _____________________________ 
 

Number of Guests @ $12 each _____ 
 

Payment 
[   ]  Personal Check   
 

Total Enclosed ______________________ 
 

Reservation Deadline: December 16 

Holiday Dinner & Dance 

Atrium Hotel 

18700 MacArthur Blvd 

Irvine, CA 

Friday, Dec. 4, 2015 at 6:30 pm 
 

 

Member (M)________________________ 
 

Co-Member (C)______________________ 
 

Day Phone _________________________ 
 

Night Phone ________________________ 
 

Email _____________________________ 
 

Number of Guests @ $90 each _____ 

(M)  (C)   

(   ) (   ) Chicken Roulade 

(   ) (   ) Grilled Salmon  

(   ) (   ) Flat Iron Steak 
 

Payment 
[   ]  Personal Check   
 

Total Enclosed ______________________ 
 

Reservation & Cancellation  
Deadline: November 30 

Save time by signing up online at  
www.ocws.org 

January Winery Program 

Ravenswood Winery 

Wyndham Hotel 

3350 Avenue of the Arts 

Costa Mesa, CA 

Friday, Jan. 22, 2016 at 6:15 pm 
 

 

Member (M)________________________ 
 

Co-Member (C)______________________ 
 

Day Phone _________________________ 
 

Night Phone ________________________ 
 

Email _____________________________ 
 

No. of Members @ $43 _____ 
 

No. of Guests @ $48 _____ 
 

No. of Heart Healthy Options @ $50 _____ 
 

Payment 
[   ]  Personal Check   
 

Total Enclosed ______________________ 
 

Reservation & Cancellation  
Deadline: January 18 

February Winery Program 

Navarro Vineyards 

Wyndham Hotel 

3350 Avenue of the Arts 

Costa Mesa, CA 

Friday, Feb. 5, 2016 at 6:15 pm 
 

 

Member (M)________________________ 
 

Co-Member (C)______________________ 
 

Day Phone _________________________ 
 

Night Phone ________________________ 
 

Email _____________________________ 
 

No. of Members @ $43 _____ 
 

No. of Guests @ $48 _____ 
 

No. of Heart Healthy Options @ $50 _____ 
 

Payment 
[   ]  Personal Check   
 

Total Enclosed ______________________ 
 

Reservation & Cancellation  
Deadline: February 1 

At the most recent new member reception, 23 new OCWS members came 
out to meet the Wine Society. It is a practice started several years ago in-
tending to allow new members to get to know each other and the Board of 
Directors, and to learn about the many events and programs held by the 
OCWS. The hope is that new members will feel more comfortable attend-
ing events if they know what they are about and know at least a few friend-

ly faces. 
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The Wine Press 
Orange County Wine Society, Inc. 

PO Box 11059 

Costa Mesa, CA  92627 

 

 

Orange County Wine Society 

 

 

@OCWineSociety 

www.ocws.org 

OCWS Save the Date Calendar 

 

Dec. 4 Holiday Dinner Dance 

Dec. 19 Winemakers Group Holiday Potluck 

Jan. 22 January Winery Program: Ravenswood 

Feb. 5 February Winery Program: Navarro 

Feb. 27 Mini-Tasting: Rhone Wines 

March 25 March Winery Program: Double Bond 

May 5 May Winery Program: Rock Wall 

 


